

St. Rose of Lima Church

312 Ridgedale Avenue East Hanover, New Jersey 07936 <u>www.saintroseoflimachurch.org</u>

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time June 12, 2016



Time flies when you're enjoying yourself!!! I was in formation in seminary in 1985 until graduation in June 1991. During my time at seminary I decided to change my diocese from Waterford-Lismore Diocese to Paterson Diocese, New

Jersey. I'd also looked at the possibility of serving in Rockville Center, New York and Atlanta, Georgia. I chose Paterson because it's mainly suburban which I love and not too big so that it is a more personal feel. When I transferred, the expectation was that in the year 2012 we would only have about 40 priests running 112 parishes. I knew there was a great need and I jumped in ready to work and to see what God had in store for me. I was ordained a deacon at St. Philip's in Clifton by Bishop Rodimer on June 29, 1991 and was immediately appointed to St. Patrick's in Chatham where, as you know, I remained until March 2003. I was ordained a priest on December 14, 1991 by Bishop Rodimer in my home parish of Our Lady of the Rosary Church, Limerick City. This past Tuesday all priests celebrating a special anniversary were the main con-celebrants at Mass at Our Lady of the Magnificat in Kinnelon. Bishop Serratelli, assisted by Bishop Rodimer, were the main celebrants. Afterwards we all had a delicious lunch at The Smokerise Village Inn.

I met with our Parish Council last Monday and we have begun planning a celebration for my 25th Anniversary here at St. Rose. I will preside at a Mass of Thanksgiving at 10:30am on Sunday, December 11th. Fr. Matthew will be the MC at the Mass and the lunch to follow. He and several of my priest friends will con-celebrate. We will have a lunch to follow at the Park Savoy in Florham Park at noon. I do intend to have a meet and great for all parishioners either that week or possibly the following week. We'll give you more details in the coming weeks.

Last Sunday Bishop Serratelli celebrated a liturgy at St. Peter's Church in Parsippany for all children in our diocese who received First Holy Communion in our diocese this year. Our Academy was represented by Aliya Nigro and our Religious Ed was represented by Ian Monks. As you are aware, I was unable to attend because I was returning from a wedding in North Carolina. Fr. Matthew intended to go but was delayed by a parish situation. This weekend we look forward to affirming Aliya and Ian at the end of Mass. A big thank you to them for representing the parish.

Looking ahead to Father's Day weekend, as usual we will celebrate Mass in Lurker Park on Saturday, June 18th at 4:30pm with the parish picnic following. This is always a wonderful time for old and young to get together. The Mass itself outdoors is a beautiful reminder of Jesus gathering with the multitudes on several occasions. He continues to give us the gift of the Holy Eucharist and thus feeds us with the ability to be His disciples. The picnic after Mass is a great way to welcome new parishioners and gather as a family. Don't forget your lawn chairs!!!



Sunday, June 12th Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 7:30 People of the Parish

Simmons Family, Henry Smolen

10:00 Lucy DeVito, Michael & Angela DeSantis

12:00 Carmen Iuso, Joseph Antonacci

7:00 Mary McHugh, Mildred McManus

Monday, June 13th St. Anthony of Padua

9:00 Esperanza Iglesias, Marie Dorsa <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>June 14th Weekday</u>

Rose Zinicola (8th Ann.), Alexander Trento, 9:00 Esperanza Iglesias

Wednesday, June 15th Weekday

9:00 Alexander Trento, Margaret Donovan **Thursday June 16th Weekday**

Lorraine Lynch, Thomas Kinney

Friday June 17th Weekday

Sadie Polizzi, Josephine Verduce 9:00

Saturday, June 18th Weekday

Mass Intentions to the Blessed Mother

Vigil

Carmen Iuso, Frank Corbo 4:30 Mass in the Park

Sunday, June 19th Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time

People of the Parish

Vecchiarello Family, Cesare Prosperi

10:00 Lucy DeVito, Salvatore Finelli

12:00 Joseph F. Casey, Joseph Dorey

7:00 Fausto Silva, Antonio Marra

Rosary Prayer Intentions for June

Glorious Mysteries: For the sick of our parish that they will be filled with courage.



Sorrowful Mysteries: That all adults of our parish will find time to rest and relax this summer season.

Joyful Mysteries: For the children of our parish who are on summer vacation that they will stay close to (10d.

Luminous Mysteries: In thanksgiving for our new Deacon Michal Rybinski.

Our Sick: Please remember in your prayers those in our parish and community who are ill, especially Adrianna Monaco, Maria Ravanno, Lena Raimo, Jessica Petti, Jain Thomlinson, Nuno Pereira, Renja Jacob, Lillian Caruso, Angelo & Rosalie Tamburri, Larry Tursi, Jeannie Cassano, Fred Stickel, Tom Manna and Tony Reino



THE ALTAR BREAD AND WINE

For this week are offered in loving memory of Nadine Ruta

From: Eugene & Family



SANCTUARY LAMP - CHURCH

For this week are offered in loving memory of: Taddeo Bozzone

From: María Bozzone & Family



ALTAR CANDLES

For this week are offered in loving memory of: Gracie Dondarski From: Cathy Perrotta & Donna Mirocco



TABERNACLE CANDLES

For this week are offered in loving memory of: Luigi Bozzone & Alfonso Sementa From: María Bozzone & Family

We remember and give God thanks for our beloved dead especially

> Clara Santoro Robert McLoughlin



Congratulations to the Parents of our newly Baptized: Gabriella Chiazzo Skylar Lynn Sommerville Siena Marie Bean

"Learn Your Faith" **Baltimore Catechism Question of the Week**

Q. What is sanctifying grace?

A. Sanctifying grace is that grace which makes the soul holy and pleasing to God.

Q. What is actual grace?

A. Actual grace is that help of God which enlightens our mind and moves our will to shun evil and do good.

2016 CONFIRMATION NEWS

Incoming 9th and 10th Graders: Registrations for the 2016 – 2017 Confirmation year are now past the due date. Please return all registrations to the St. Rose Parish Office, Attn: Confirmation Program with the included \$15 late fee.

Please contact Lisa Paradiso at lparadiso@saintroseoflimachurch.org or Stephanie Politi at spoliti@saintroseoflimachurch.org with any questions.

YOUTH CENTER

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER

MASS IN THE PARK

Saturday, June 18, 2016 at Lurker Park (No Rain Date) Mass 4:30PM

> BRING YOUR LAWN CHAIRS Followed by the

ST. ROSE OF LIMA PARISH PICNIC

Sponsored by the East Hanover Knights of Columbus Council 6504

Menu: Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Assorted Salads, Soda,

Watermelon

Child Entertainment: Obstacle Course Bounce House



Adults: \$8 Sr. Citizens: \$5 Children (12 and under): \$5

Contact: Andy Liebhauser 973-884-0095

aliebhauser@verizon.net

If paying by check, it can be made out to: East Hanover KofC Council 6504

Knights of Columbus 50/50 Raffle

Tickets are \$20.00each
Drawing on June 18th at Mass in the Park.
For tickets contact Neale Baxter at 973-809-7253.

info@kofc6504.org

www.KofC6504.org info@KofC6504.org www.facebook/EastHanoverKnightsofColumbus





Pictured here is Father Matthew teaching Polish language and culture to some of our St Rose Pilgrims who will be attending World Youth Day in Kraków Poland. Fr Matthew will offer more sessions on June 11 @ 1pm, June 13 @ 7pm and June 25 @ 1pm.

Thank you Fr Matthew!

RELIGIOUS ED NEWS

Dear Families, as the school year winds down and your child's supplies are all brought home, if you are looking for a place to store crayons, pencils and pens, look no further!! Please consider donating them to our Religious Education Supply Closet.

We are building our class lists and preparing our book order for September. Please submit your registration for the 2016-2017 program year by June 30, 2016 to be included in the count and to avoid the late fee.



Ian Monks attended the Second Grade Liturgy with Bishop Serratelli.

News From Rome



This week I had the pleasure of getting to show Gianna Tino around Rome. She is the daughter of one of our Early Childhood Center teachers, Valerie Tino, and a parishioner of St. Rose. She is in Italy as part of a tour to experience all the different beauties this country has to offer. I was able to show her and her friends around the seminary, as well as some of the sights of Rome: Trevi Fountain, Pantheon and Piazza Navona. I chuckled when I asked them where they wanted to go for lunch. They all wanted to get greasy burgers and fries, so we went to an American retaurant in Rome. Overall it was a great afternoon and please pray for them as they continue their trip in Northern Italy.

I also wanted to congratulate the eighth grade class who graduated this Friday. I know it was an exciting day for all of the families and I am sorry I wasn't there to participate in the event. As most people know, I am very fond of the academy students and whenever I was home enjoyed being with them for morning prayer and especially at the graduations. I know they will all do well as they go to high school. To all of the other academy students, know that wherever you go you will always have a home at St. Rose of Lima. I keep all of you in my prayers as you prepare to go through this difficult time. God Bless, Alex



The Parish belongs to all of us, and only through the parish community can we achieve our goals. The Challenge is Ours!!!

OFFERTO	DRY CO	LLECTI	ONS

<u>June 5, 2016</u>	
Sunday Masses	\$ 8,621.00
Sunday Masses School Tithing	\$ 475.00
Loose Checks	\$ 1,859.00
Loose Cash	\$ 1,009.00
Loose Cash Total Sunday Collection	\$ 11,954.00
Father's Day	\$ 610.00

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO IS SACRIFICING TO HELP US MEET OUR FINANCIAL COMMITMENT. MAY GOD BLESS YOU FOR YOUR LOVING HEARTS. WE ENCOURAGE ALL OUR PARISHONERS TO USE THE TITHING ENVELOPES AND HELP US TO MEET OUR GOAL OF

\$13,500 Thank You

FOOD PANTRY

Thanks to your generous donations we are able to help many people that come to our Food Pantry. The pantry will now be opened on the 2^{nd} and 4^{th} Saturday of every month. The pantry is in need of coffee, mayo , canned fruit, tissues, bath soap, paper towels, cold cereal, jello, tomato sauce, tomato paste and whole tomatoes. The next time the food pantry will be open is Saturday, June 25th from 10:00-11:30am. If you have any questions or concerns, please email Isabella Francis at Isabellafrancis2@gmail.com.

ROSARY ALTAR SOCIETY

NEXT MEETING: September 7 beginning with the Rosary at 7:00pm in church.

NEXT EVENT: October 2 – Communion Breakfast Enjoy your Summer!

LIFE'S CORNER

We celebrate Mothrhood and Fatherhood Baby Bottles Fundraiser

Thank you for taking a baby bottle on Mother's Day. Please return bottles filled or unfilled on Father's Day at all Masses. PLEADE DO NOT LEAVE BOTTLES IN CHURCH FOYER. Thank you and may God bless you for your support of single mothers and their unborn

babies. Respect Life Committee



DIOCESE OF PATERSON

Diocesan Center 777 Valley Road Clifton, New Jersey 07013 Office of THE BISHOP

(973) 777-8818 fax (973) 777-8976

June 2016

Dear Friends in Christ,

As we look to celebrate Father's Day next week, we acknowledge their role in the family as one who helps create a loving and nurturing home life, providing tried and true lessons that will enrich their children.

Throughout the Diocese of Paterson, our "fathers" – our priests – work to enrich the spiritual life of our parish families by preaching the Gospel and inviting all to the Eucharistic table where we experience Christ in the breaking of the bread. Such a responsibility is an honor and a joy for those of us in the priesthood.

This coming Father's Day, a very special collection is being taken up to support those men who are being educated at seminaries in our country and around the world and who will one day serve our own parishes. Just as with your support of our Bishop's Annual Appeal, this collection will be used to help fund the cost of their formation.

Your gift will be a wonderful show of support and encouragement to those men who are giving themselves to Christ and to his people. I ask that you please be as generous as possible in response to this Father's Day Collection for seminarian education.

Faithfully yours in Christ,

+ authur Serrotelli

Most Reverend Arthur J. Serratelli, S.T.D., S.S.L., D.D Bishop of Paterson





Father Owen as he celebrates Mass of thanksgiving with the Jubilarians of our diocese.

SCHOOL NEWS

WE WELCOME ALL OF OUR CURRENT AND ALUMNI FAMILIES JOINING US TODAY IN A MASS OF CELEBRATION of the Academy. We offer our prayers today for all those who have carried on the tradition of excellence that they received at Saint Rose of Lima!!!





OUR FOUR YEAR OLD STUDENTS PARTICIPATED IN THEIR MOVING-UP CEREMONY ON FRIDAY, JUNE 3RD. With the help of Miss Abby in their music class, they prepared great songs which they sang and signed very well. They recited very familiar nursery rhymes which were taught to them by Miss Lorie and her assistant, Miss Val, and Miss Sandra and her assistant, Miss Laurie. We are very proud of the children as they move up to Kindergarten and we are very grateful for the time, effort and love that their teachers have given!

APPLICATIONS FOR THE SUMMER ENRICHMENT CAMP ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED. Forms can be found on our website www.stroseacad.org and use the pull down menu for Academics or by contacting our office at 973-887-1801.

JUNE CALENDAR			
June			
14	Kindergarten Moving Up Ceremony – 10 A.M.		
	in Church		
16	Grades 1-7 Class Parties in the afternoon		
17	Last Day of School – Dismissal at 11:30 A.M.		

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR EIGHTH GRADE STUDENTS WHO GRADUATED ON FRIDAY EVENING!! We are very proud to present our newest alumni and the last class to graduate from Saint Rose of Lima Academy – Jonathan Cushman, Christopher Dimitrakakis, Robert Dingle, Ashley Fusella, Alexander Mabb, Tianha Mas, Sadie McVicar, Dayana Portal, Caitlin Rydzewski, and Cris Matthew Sebastian.





OUR FORENSICS TEAM ATTENDED THE CONSORTIUM **INTERPRETIVE** READING COMPETITION ON JUNE 3rd AND WAS VERY SUCCESSFUL! A hearty round of applause for Grade 5 -Emily Crabbe, Uliana Leshchuk, Isabella Luciano, Kiersten Mas, Jared Surajballi, and Victoria Torna; Grade 6 - Michael Rydzewski; Grade 7 - Isabella Vescera; Grade 8 - Kiersten received a JV Second Place trophy and Emily a Fourth Place trophy. Caitlin received a Varsity Fourth Place trophy. Congratulations to all of our students on a job well done!!! Many thanks to our coaches, Mrs. Adams and Mrs. Price.









ON WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1ST OUR 3 YEAR OLD STUDENTS HAD THEIR FINAL CLASS AND PERFORMED FOR THEIR PARENTS. It was a great morning of showing off for their parents, releasing their butterflies, and having wonderful class parties. We send a special thank you to Mr. Mike and his assistant, Mrs. Hansen and to Miss Camille and her assistant, Miss Joanne. We hope that our students and teachers have a wonderful summer and we will see you in September!!!

PARISH DIRECTORY

Parish Office: 973-887-5572 Fax: 973-884-0476

Website: www.saintroseoflimachurch.org

PARISH EMERGENCY NUMBER

In case of a TRUE EMERGENCY, death or funeral, after office hours, please call 973-887-5572 and press "2" to reach Father Owen or Father Matthew immediately

wnevitt@gmail.com

aburns@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Pastor

973-887-5572 Ext 114 Fr. Owen B Moran omoran@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Parochial Vicar

mkranc@saintroseoflimachurch.org Fr. Matthew Kranc 973-887-5572 Ext 125

Rev. Mr. Michal Rybinski Transitional Deacon 973-887-5572 michal.rybinski@outlook.com

Deacon

Deacon Vincent Leo Permanent Deacon 973-887-5572 tvleo@carroll.com

Seminarian

973-887-5572 Ext 152

Theology, North American College, Rome Mr. Alex Nevitt

Business Manager

Music Director

Bookkeeper

Pastor Emeritus

Msgr. William McCarthy retired and not in residence

Mrs. Gretchen Turner

Mrs. Karen Cunningham

Ms. Cathleen Seborowski

Mr. Diego Badilla

Parish Staff 973-887-5572 Ext 115 gturner@saintroseoflimachurch.org 973-887-5572 Ext 157 dbadilla@saintroseoflimachurch.org 973-887-5572 Ext 129 kcunningham@saintroseoflimachurch.org 973-887-5572 Ext 128 cseborowski@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Parish Secretary Mrs. Angela Burns Parish Secretary Mrs. Anne Marie Gillespie Trustee Mrs. Jeanne Taylor Trustee

Mr. William Nevitt Parish Council President

Saint Rose Academy Pre-School through Grade 8

Principal 973-887-6990 stomlinson@stroseacad.org Ms. Sheila Tomlinson Mrs. Nancy Byron Academy Secretary 973-887-6990 nbyron@stroseacad.org Mrs. Carol Freeman Administrative Assistant 973-887-1801 cfreeman@stroseacad.org

(Pre-School/Pre-K)

Faith Formation Mrs. Stephanie Politi Coordinator of Pastoral Ministries 973-599-2944 spoliti@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Director of Religious Education Mrs. Bernadette Caponegro 973-887-0357 bcaponegro@saintroseoflimachurch.org Mrs. Gina Liebhauser Ass't Coordinator of Religious Ed 973-887-0357 reled@saintroseoflimachurch.org Mrs. Tanya D'Souza Assistant to Coordinator of 973-887-0357 tdsouza@saintroseoflimachurch.org

Pastoral Ministries and D.R.E.

Ms. Lisa Paradiso Youth Ministry and Confirmation 973-599-2944 lparadiso@saintroseoflimachurach.org

Assistant Mrs. M. Kelly Robertazzi

krobertazzi@saintroseoflimachurch.org Youth Ministry and Confirmation 973-599-2944

Assistant

SACRAMENTS

Baptism

We celebrate the sacrament of Baptism most Sundays. Parents are welcome to have the Baptism celebrated either at a week-end Mass or at the Liturgy of Baptism at 1:15. To make arrangements for Baptism please call Father Owen or Fr. Matthew. Godparents must be confirmed and be active members of the church and attend Mass regularly.

Sacrament of Reconciliation

Every Saturday at 8:15 – 8:45 and 4:45 – 5:15 (or by appointment with Fr. Owen or Fr. Matthew).

Sacrament of Marriage

Please contact Fr. Owen or Fr. Mathew and set up an appointment. Any Catholic couple needs approximately a year to prepare for the Sacrament of Marriage, which includes sessions with the Priest celebrating the marriage and attendance at Pre-Cana conferences.

Sacrament of the Sick / Hospital Visits

At St. Rose we are strongly committed to the spiritual care of the sick. Because of privacy laws, hospitals and nursing homes are not allowed to release the patient's religious affiliation. Therefore, we must depend on families of our sick parishioners to inform us of their whereabouts and condition. Please notify the parish office of any need for a home or hospital visit.

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults is a program for people who seek full initiation in the Catholic Church through the reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation, which are received at Easter Vigil. For information, please contact Fr. Owen or Fr. Matthew at the parish office.

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES

Miraculous Medal Novena - Following 9am Mass on Saturday Devotion to Padre Pio - Following the 9am Mass on Friday Right to Life - Anne Marie Gillespie amgillespie@optonline.net Secular Franciscan Order - Second Saturday after 9am Mass First Saturday Devotion - to Our Lady of Fatima Following 9am Mass

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS

Adult Choir - Rehearsal Mondays 9:30am or Wednesdays 8:00pm Knights of Columbus – 2nd & 4th Monday at 8pm in Labrecque Hall Rosary Altar Society – 1st Wednesday of the month at 7:00pm in church Adoration to the Blessed Sacrament -Tues. & Wed 8am - 8pm Bereavement - 973-599-2944

PARISH GENERAL INFORMATION

PARISH OFFICE HOURS - Our clergy and staff will be happy to assist you during the following hours: Monday - Friday 9am - 3pm Summer Hours Monday - Thursday 9am - 3pm. Closed Friday's July and August

New Parishioners - We welcome those who have recently moved to the area. If you would like to be part of the St. Rose of Lima family, please call the

Bulletin Deadline - Please kindly submit all bulletin materials to Angela (aburns@saintroseoflimachurch.org) at the parish office, Please note that in order for articles to be published in next week's bulletin they need to be submitted no later than 10a.m. of the prior Tuesday.

Mass Intentions - Please come into the office or call during regular office hours.